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Dates to  
Remember 

 

 

Term 1 
 

Week 9 

28th March 

Metro Swimming 

Carnival 

NAPLAN Online 

Trials 

 

29th March 

Pupil Free Day 

 

Week 10 

1st-5th April 

Swimming 

Reception to Yr 5 

IELC  

Reception to Yr 7 
 

Parent/Teacher 

Interview Week 

 

5th April 

Para District     

Athletics 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

Jolly Phonics and Jolly Grammar 
 

Recently all staff were involved in training 
in Jolly Phonics and Jolly Grammar. Staff 
stayed at school till 8:30pm and were   
involved in an exceptional training session 
run by an expert educator in this field.  
Jolly Phonics is a systematic approach to 
the teaching of phonics, grammar, spelling 
and  punctuation across the school years. 
The teaching is multi-sensory and  active, 
with fun actions, stories and songs as well 
as interactive on line  resources.  
 

The focus of the training was on how to  

further develop student skills in  phonics 

(the understanding and use of sounds in the 

English language) to improve reading and 

writing. Developing strong skills in phonics 
in the early years is extremely important 

as this builds strong foundations for future    

literacy skill development. Maintaining this 

understanding through grammar and 

spelling in the older years is equally as    
important. This is not new work for our 

school but it is important work that will 

continue. Every student’s literacy          

development is monitored and students are 

supported to ensure they are  making    
continuous progress.  

 
 

CAR PARK SAFETY 
 

We advise that in the recent past there 

have been a number of incidents of children 
narrowly avoiding being hit by cars in the 

council carpark next to our school. Please 

talk to your children about not running out 

to their cars and if possible please get out 

of your vehicles and meet your children by 
the gate so that they supervised, especially 

in busy times.  

Leadership News  
Parent/Teacher Interviews 

 

Teachers will be sending home notes soon 

advising families about when they are 
available for first term parent/teacher 

interviews. Families indicate when they 

would like to meet with the teacher by 

completing the note and sending the note 

back to the class teacher. It's important 
to make a time to chat to your child's 

teacher about how the year has started.  

Attending interviews also gives you the           

opportunity to ask questions and hear 

about what your child is learning.  

 

 

IMPORTANT   REMINDER 
 

Recently, we sent out information to   

families showing the contact  information 
we currently had in our records. If your 

details have changed and you have not let 

us know, it is very important that you    

provide correct information to our school 

as soon as possible.  

We will be updating information including 

contact telephone numbers so that      
families can receive automatic text     

messages from our school, via our new  

system.  
 

Cherie Collings 
Principal 

 

Pupil Free Days 
 

Friday, 29th March 2019  

and 

Monday, 29th April 2019 

(First day Term 2) 



 DECD Swimming Program 

 

The DECD swimming program is fast approaching and many parents have not returned 

their consent and medical forms back. Please ensure all of this information is back at 

school by the 29th of March. 

All of our children need to participate in swimming lessons run by highly qualified       

instructors regardless of swimming ability.  Water awareness and safety is paramount. 

For now and the future. 



 



 


